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Subject of the Grievance:
Grievant received a Written Reminder for an avoidable automotive accident.

Facts of the Case:
The Grievant is a Working Foreman A in Hydro Construction with 35 years of service and no active
discipline on file.

The accident occurred while on an out of area assignment, on March 16, 2009. The Grievant was a
passenger in a pick-up truck that had an unsecured piece of plywood fly off the truck and struck a
third party vehicle. The plywood did not move while on the surface streets but flew off on the
freeway. The Grievant went with a crew member who had to go to the restroom and there were not
facilities at the job site. Neither the driver nor the Grievant checked the load and assumed that it was
properly secured. Damage to the third party amounted to $2,000.

The Grievant reported the accident to the local Energy Delivery supervisor but did not follow the
department requirement to notify his Hydro supervisor. The Grievant had been told that accidents
are to be reported to the on site supervisor as well as Hydro supervision.

Discussion:
The Union argued that the discipline is too severe. The CSP Rule 35 states that the driver of the
vehicle is responsible for securing the load and therefore Grievant should not be held responsible for
the driver's failure. Additionally the reporting to the Grievant's supervisor in Hydro while he was
working out of his normal area was not clear to him as when the accident happened he reported it
immediately to his current reporting supervisor in Concord.

The Company agrees that the driver is responsible but argues that it is also the Working Foreman A's
responsibility to be sure the load is secure before leaving the jobsite, especially when he is a
passenger in the vehicle. The Grievant did not check or ask if the load was secure. The Company
also argues that the Grievant did not follow the appropriate reporting procedure instituted for Hydro
Construction.



This incident was a serious safety violation that resulted in third party property damage and could
have resulted in much more serious injury. The PRC could not agree on the reporting violation of the
Grievant but agrees that the Grievant is clear on the policy now.
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